
The Seymour Board of Alderman met for a regular meeting at 6:00 pm on Thursday, April 2, 2020 
in the Seymour City Hall Board Room, 123 West Market Street. 

At 6:00 p.m. Mayor Richard Vinson called the meeting to order. 

Roll call:  Jim Ashley, William Pogue, Nadine Crisp, Dan Wehmer.  It is determined there is a 
quorum.     

Also, present was City Administrator Hillary Gintz, City Attorney Chris Swatosh, City Clerk Leslie 
Houk.  

Old Business 

Approval of Minutes 

A motion was made by Wehmer/Ashley to approve the minutes.  Ayes:  All.  Nays:  None.  The 
following roll call vote was recorded.  Alderman Jim Ashley-yes.  Alderman William Pogue-yes.  
Alderwoman Nadine Crisp-yes.  Alderman Dan Wehmer-yes.        

New Business 

Approval of Bills 

A motion was made by Crisp/Pogue to approve the bills.  Ayes:  All.  Nays:  None.  The following 
roll call vote was recorded.  Alderman Jim Ashley-yes.  Alderman William Pogue-yes.  
Alderwoman Nadine Crisp-yes.  Alderman Dan Wehmer-yes.   

Robin Collett-Dog Grooming Essential Business 

Robin Collett, owner of Ruff Around the Edges is here because her business is considered non-
essential and she feels her business should be considered essential.  Robin Collett is requesting a 
reconsideration of her business.  At this time the Aldermen are not in favor of changing this.        

Cemetery Mowing Bids  

A motion was made by Wehmer/Crisp to accept Frankie Jones, The Mowing Guy’s bid for the 
Cemetery mowing. With an agreement that either party can get out of the contract immediately if 
needed due to the uncertainty of the COVID 19.  Ayes: All.  Nays: None.  The following roll call 
vote was recorded.  Alderman Jim Ashley-yes.  Alderman William Pogue-yes.  Alderwoman 
Nadine Crisp-yes.  Alderman Dan Wehmer-yes.        

Supervisor Report-Mitch Plummer  

See Report.  

Police Report-Chase Davis  

See Report.      



City Administrator Report-Hillary Gintz 

City Administrator Hillary Gintz let the Board know the Park Board and Planning and Zoning 
meetings have been cancelled for the month of April.  Administrator Gintz would like to know what 
the Board would like to do with the upcoming city wide clean up.  Alderman Jim Ashley suggested 
to postpone it for a month.  Administrator Gintz will contact WCA to see what dates they have 
available.   

City Attorney Report-Chris Swatosh 

Nothing to Report. 

Mayor Report-Richard Vinson  

Mayor Richard Vinson commented that everyone is doing what they can, and Missouri is 
appreciating that. 

Aldermen’s Report 

Alderman Dan Wehmer feels we need to consider prohibiting garage and yard sales until at least 
April 24th.  A motion was made by Wehmer/Pogue to suspend garage and yard sales until April 24th.  
Ayes: All.  Nays: None.  The following roll call vote was recorded.  Alderman Jim Ashley-yes.  
Alderman William Pogue-yes.  Alderwoman Nadine Crisp-yes.  Alderman Dan Wehmer-yes.  
Alderman Wehmer has a compromise regarding the blowing of grass into the streets.  Alderman 
Wehmer would like it to be complaint based.  If there is a complaint the city would notify the 
property owner or renter and let them know it needs to be swept up or blown out of the street back 
into their yard.     

At 6:45 p.m. a motion was made by Crisp/Pogue to go into executive session.  Ayes: All.  Nays: 
None.  The following roll call vote was recorded.  Alderman Jim Ashley-yes.  Alderman William 
Pogue-yes.  Alderwoman Nadine Crisp-yes.  Alderman Dan Wehmer-yes.  

The reason for executive session is pursuant to section 610.021 (3) Personnel. 

At 7:40 p.m. a motion was made by Pogue/Ashley to adjourn.  Ayes: All.  Nays: None.  The 
following roll call vote was recorded.  Alderman Jim Ashley-yes.  Alderman William Pogue-yes.  
Alderwoman Nadine Crisp-yes.  Alderman Dan Wehmer-yes.        

                                    
       ____________________________ 

       Mayor Richard Vinson 

___________________________ 

City Clerk Leslie Houk 


